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13 WARREN STREET, GLENS FALLS, NEW YORK

July 19, 1948

Kermit Geary
Walnutport, Pa.

Dear Mr. Geary;

It is with great pleasure that I am able to confirm your report
of reception of our station, WGLN and the special broadcast of the
Democratic Convention on last Thursday, July 15, 1948. I regret that
we do not have QSL cards but hope that this letter will serve. You
are to be congratulated for the accuracy of your report and we do
greatly appreciate it. I personally handled verification cards for
several years for the "Voice of America in North Africa" and rarely
did I receive as useful and complete a report as yours.

We are using at present a Raytheon RA -250 transmitter normally
rated at 250 Watts but due to license limitations now operated at
100 Watts which is accomplished by voltage dropping resistors in the
buffer and final circuits. The modulation circuit is unchanged. We
use a Raytheon RL-10 liriter and a Gates 20-B console. All announce-
ments and sign -off were transcribed. The antenna is a single guyed
pylon 200 feet high with a radial ground system 200 feet in radius.

I am unable to give you any information as to the date of our
increase In power and change of frequency. It is in the hands of
the Commission but our new CP is expected in the near future.

Our Chief Engineer, Mr. Worthing and myself both wish to thank
you for your excellent report and to wish you the best of luck with
your very fine hobby. We have both been engaged in International
Broadcast work and therefor really appreciate the work done by
listeners such as your self.

Very truly yours,

(7
Robert N. Rogers

Angincer, UGLN

DEDICATED TO COMMUNITY SERVICE
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